SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

ĐỀ THI SỐ 06

ĐỀ THI THỬ TIẾNG ANH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC: 2014 – 2015 Thời gian: 60 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

(Đề thị gồm 02 trang)

Но	và tên:		*	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
Lớ	n Số	báo danh		í sinh làm bài trực tiếp vào đề thi này			
	P		1 ni sinn knong aược	sử dụng bất cứ tài liệu nào kể cả từ c	uen		
_	*******	*************	*************	_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_	**-		
	Điểm	Giám khảo	Giám thị 1	Giám thị 2			
			<u> </u>				
L. (Choose the word v	whose underlined part is pi	ronounced differently	from that of the others.			
	A. bills	B. plumbers	C. cracks	D. showers			
	A. predict	B. report	C. <u>e</u> rupt	D. get			
	A. receive		C. scout				
			C. k <u>i</u> nd				
	A. party	B. lovely	C. sky	D. city			
	· -	nswer to complete these fo	-	-			
6.	Tony is going to	us to Hue on Sund	lay. Do you want to con	me?			
	A. get			D. turn			
7.	"I can't find my w	vallet. Tom" – "Don't worry	. I'll help you to				
	A. look for	B. take care of	C. put on	D. turn off			
8.	These students tal	ke part in charity activities in	n their town,	?			
	A. do they	B. don't they	C. did they	D. didn't they			
9.		that people have spoil		J			
	A. happy	B. proud	C. disappointed	D. excited			
10.	What would you	like to drink? -					
	A. Yes, please	B. Milk, please	C. No. thanks	D. OK			
11.	Don't let children	in the kitchen.	,				
	A. to play	B. played	C. playing	D. play			
12.	The national dress	s of Japanese women is		1 2			
	A. Jeans	B. Ao dai	C. Kimono	D. Sari			
13.	We go to school _	bus.					
	A. by	B. in	C. on	D. with			
14.		Oak Nong 1995.					
	A. at		C. on	D. since			
15.	My father	_ me to the zoo last month.					
		B. takes	C. take	D. took			
Ш	. Complete the ser	ntences with the correct ter	nse of the verbs.				
		some presents last Chi					
17.	Water (boil)	at 100 degrees Ce	lsius.				
18.	Our mother (neve	at 100 degrees Ce	na				
19.	She wishes she (h	a big	house.				
		ntences with the correct pr					
20.	20. Try to learn the meaning of the new words heart.						
	21. Thanks television, people can get the latest information.						
22.	22. They are very proud their new house.						
23.	23. How going to Ben Thanh market this afternoon?						
		hool Sundays.					
		orm of the word given in ea	ch sentence.				
		country'sre		office)			

26. People use the Internet for many purposes:, communication and entertainment. (educate)								
27. The most earthquake in Japan occurred in 1923. (danger) 28. The of the employees have university degrees.(major)								
8. The of the employees have university degrees.(major)								
29. He is one of the best in the world. (science)								
30. Television is one of the cheapest form of(entertain)								
IV/ Read the text and answer the following questions.								
EDISON - America's Most Famous Inventor								
Thomas Edison was born on February 11 th , 1847 in Milan, Ohio. When he was at school, his teacher								
considered him to be a slow student. Because of hearing problems, Edison had difficulty following the lessons.								
But with only three months of formal education he became one of the greatest inventors and industrial leaders								
in history. Edison's most famous invention was the electric light bulb. He also invented the phonograph, and								
made improvements to the telegraph, telephone and motion picture technology.								
Edison had a special life. He married twice with five children. He loved books, had excellent memory, and								
always showed curiosity about science. Although he had hearing problems, he refused to have an operation for								
his deafness. He said that silence helped him concentrate. He always worked very hard and often had only four								
hours of sleep every day. He used to say, "Genius is 1 percent inspiration and 99 percent perspiration". When								
he died on October 18 th , 1931, he was still working on new ideas.								
31. Was Thomas Edison a good student when he was at school?								
=>								
=>								
33. Did he agree to have an operation for his deafness?								
=>								
34. How old was he when he died?								
=>								
- Compress the pussage with the control world in the control (1)ems)								
occurs members for food celebrations clean								
occurs members for food celebrations clean There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most								
occurs members for food celebrations clean There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or								
occurs members for food celebrations clean There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes.								
occursmembersforfoodcelebrationscleanThere are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes.During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40)								
occurs members for food celebrations clean There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together.								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms)								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world.								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
occurs members for food celebrations clean There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. >> She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. >> She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes. 42. "Is your father working for this company now?" asked the man. => The man asked me. 43. Work hard or your parents will be unhappy. => If you. 44. He gave all the money to his relatives 3 weeks ago. => All the money. 45. They were building a new stadium when we came. => A new stadium. 46. He has been reading the book for 2 days. => He started. 47. This story is more interesting than that one. => That story isn't. 48. I have never written such a good essay before. => This is the best essay.								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. => She wishes								
There are many (35) throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) to be together. VI/ Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms) 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world. >> She wishes								

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

ĐỀ THI SỐ 06

ĐỀ THI THỬ TIẾNG ANH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC: 2014 – 2015 Thời gian: 60 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

(Đề thị gồm 02 trang)

Нo	và tên:		I di din 4hi ainh Thi	sinh làm bài trực tiếp vào đề thi này.			
Lớ	p Số t	páo danh		rinh tam oat trực tiếp vào để thi hay. ử dụng bất cứ tài liệu nào kể cả từ đ			
			2 8				
=	*_*_*_*_*		_*_*_*_*_*_*_*		=*=		
	7.3	G'', 11 °	G'', 111	G'', 1:0			
	Điểm	Giám khảo	Giám thị 1	Giám thị 2			
	71 41 1	1 1 1 1 4 1	1 1000 41 0				
		whose underlined part is pr					
	A. bills	B. plumber <u>s</u>	C. cracks	D. snowers			
		B. r <u>e</u> port B. s <u>c</u> ore					
		B. score B. thing					
	A. mind A. party	B. lovel <u>y</u>	C. K <u>i</u> liu	D. city			
	· -	nswer to complete these fol	_	D. Cit <u>y</u>			
		us to Hue on Sund		മ?			
0.	A. get	R take	C. make	D. turn			
7	_	rallet, Tom" – "Don't worry.					
١.	A look for	B. take care of	C put on	D. turn off			
Q	These students tak	te part in charity activities in	their town	D. turn on			
ο.	A do they	B. don't they	C did they	D didn't they			
Q		that people have spoile		D. didn't they			
9.	A hanny	B. proud	C disappointed	D. excited			
10	What would you b	ike to drink?	C. disappointed	D. Cached			
10.	What would you i	B. Milk, please	C No thanks	D. OK			
11	Don't let children	in the kitchen.	C. IVO, thanks	D. OK			
11.		B. played	C. playing	D. play			
12	The national dress	of Japanese women is	C. playing	D. piay			
12.	A. Jeans	B. Ao dai	C. Kimono	D. Sari			
13	We go to school _	hus	C. Killiono	D. Sull			
13.	A. by	B. in	C. on	D. with			
14	•	ak Nong 1995.	C. OII	D. With			
1 1.	A. at	B. in	C. on	D. since			
15		_ me to the zoo last month.	C. 011	B. smee			
10.	A. was taking	B. takes	C. take	D. took			
Ш		tences with the correct ten		2. took			
	_	ven some presents last C					
18.	Our mother (never	ooils at 100 degrees Cels r, be) <u>has never been</u>	to China				
19.	She wishes she (ha	ave)had a big hous	e.				
		tences with the correct pre					
	-	eaning of the new words	•				
	21. Thanks to _ television, people can get the latest information.						
22.	22. They are very proudof _ their new house.						
23. How _ <i>about</i> _ going to Ben Thanh market this afternoon?							
24. We don't go to school on Sundays.							
		rm of the word given in ea	ch sentence.				
		ountry's <i>official</i> religi					

- 26. People use the Internet for many purposes: _education _, communication and entertainment. (educate)
- 27. The most ___dangerous _ earthquake in Japan occurred in 1923. (danger)
- 28. The *majority* of the employees have university degrees.(major)
- 29. He is one of the best *scientists* in the world. (science)
- 30. Television is one of the cheapest form of __entertainment__.(entertain)
- IV/ Read the text and answer the following questions.

EDISON - America's Most Famous Inventor

Thomas Edison was born on February 11th, 1847 in Milan, Ohio. When he was at school, his teacher considered him to be a slow student. Because of hearing problems, Edison had difficulty following the lessons. But with only three months of formal education he became one of the greatest inventors and industrial leaders in history. Edison's most famous invention was the electric light bulb. He also invented the phonograph, and made improvements to the telegraph, telephone and motion picture technology.

Edison had a special life. He married twice with five children. He loved books, had excellent memory, and always showed curiosity about science. Although he had hearing problems, he refused to have an operation for his deafness. He said that silence helped him concentrate. He always worked very hard and often had only four hours of sleep every day. He used to say, "Genius is 1 percent inspiration and 99 percent perspiration". When he died on October 18th, 1931, he was still working on new ideas.

- 31. Was Thomas Edison a good student when he was at school?
 - => No, he wasn't
- 32. What was the Edison's most famous invention?
 - => Edison's most famous invention was the electric light bulb.
- 33. Did he agree to have an operation for his deafness?
 - => No, he didn't.
- 34. How old was he when he died?
 - => He was 84 years old when he died.
- V/ Complete the passage with the correct words in the box. (1,5ms)

occurs	members	for	food	celebrations	clean

There are many (35) _ celebrations _ throughout the year in Vietnam but Tet or the Lunar New Year is the most important celebration (36) _ for _ Vietnamese people. Tet usually (37) _ occurs _ in late January or early February. A few days before Tet is the time for people to (38) _ clean _ and decorate their homes. During Tet, people enjoy special (39) _ food _ such as sticky rice cakes. It is also the time for family (40) _ members to be together.

VI. Rewrite each of the sentences, beginning as shown, so that the meaning stays the same. (2ms)

- 41. What a pity! She isn't the most beautiful girl in the world.
- => She wishes (that) she were the most beautiful girls in the world.
- 42. "Is your father working for this company now?" asked the man.
- => The man asked me *if my father was working for that company now.*
- 43. Work hard or your parents will be unhappy.
- => If you don't work hard, your parents will be unhappy. / work hard, your parents will be happy.
- 44. He gave all the money to his relatives 3 weeks ago.
- => All the money was given to his relatives 3 weeks ago.
- 45. They were building a new stadium when we came.
- => A new stadium was being built when we came.
- 46. He has been reading the book for 2 days.
- => He started *reading the book 2 days ago*.
- 47. This story is more interesting than that one.
- => That story isn't as interesting as this one.
- 48. I have never written such a good essay before.
- => This is the best essay *that I have ever written*.
- 49. "What are they doing?" Asked the man.
- => The man asked me *what they were doing*.
- 50. She is young so she can't drive a car.
- => If she were old enough, she could drive a car.

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ ÔN THI VÀO LỚP 10 THPT SỐ 6

Cách chấm điểm

Từ câu 1-50 0,2 điểm / câu

1 ii cun 1 50 0,2 uicm / cun								
1. C	2. D	3. A	4. B	5. C				
6. B	7. A	8. B	9. C	10. B				
11. D	12. C	13. A	14. B	15. D				
16. was given	17. boils	18. has never been	19. had	20. by				
21. to	22. of	23. about	24. on	25. official				
26. education	27. dangerous	28. majority	29. scientists	30. entertainm	ient			
31. No, he wasn't 32. Edison's most famous invention was the electric light bulb.								
33. No, he didn't. 34. He was 84 years old when he died.								
35. celebrations	36. for	37. occurs	38. clean	39. food	40. members			
44 01 11 (4)								

- 41. She wishes (that) she were the most beautiful girls in the world.
- 42. The man asked me *if my father was working for that company now.*
- 43. If you don't work hard, your parents will be unhappy. / work hard, your parents will be happy.
- 44. All the money was given to his relatives 3 weeks ago.
- 45. A new stadium was being built when we came.
- 46. He started *reading the book 2 days ago.*
- 47. That story isn't *as interesting as this one.*
- 48. This is the best essay *that I have ever written*.
- 49. The man asked me *what they were doing*.
- 50. If she were old enough, she could drive a car.